

30-15 29th Street Astoria, NY 11102 FAX: 718.956.2765

PRINCIPAL - Dora Danner TEL: 718.956.2760 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL-Peggy Papathomas ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL-Panayiota Karaiskos



Dear PS234 Families,

Today I met with the School Construction Authority regarding the School Renovation Project I discussed with you all earlier this year.

Permits have not been approved to date so as a result the project has been temporarily suspended. I was not provided with a project start date due to the above. We will continue with protocols for ingress/egress currently in place. Once I have more information, I will follow up with you as I did today. Thank you for your patience and continued support. All family activities have been moved to inside of the school building since the weather is rapidly changing.

Please note, vaccination to enter the building is required.

We look forward to spending time and making memories with a you as a PS234Q Family!

Be well and stay safe,

Mrs. Danner